CONSERVATION

A consultation paper on conservation in the Grange was distributed to all house-
holds in August. It described the proposals for the making by Edinburgh District
Council of a direction under Article 4 of the Town and Country Planning (General
Development) (Scotland) Order 1981 and invited residents to express their views
by completing a form attached to the paper and handing or sending it to any member
of the Committee. A good many completed forms have now reached the Committee,
and any more which are received before the AGM, when a progress report will be
made, will be welcome. If you have not received a copy of the consultation paper,
please contact Miss B. Dickson at the Newington Library.

The consultation paper indicated the Association’s understanding that the Articlé
4 direction would not bring the painting of exterior woodwork under control. How-
ever, the Committee now understands from the District Council that, once the
direction came into force, they would issue guidance on appropriate colours similar
to guidance issued for other parts of Edinburgh including Trinity and the Blacket
area. Colours would be recommended for various kinds of woodwork, and for front
doors these would include black, white and a wide range of both rich deep
and medium tone muted colours. Comments on this aspect of the proposed direction
will be taken into account in the same way as comments on the aspects described in
the consultation paper, and there will be an opportunity to discuss it at the AGM.

PLANNING

In May, McCarthy & Stone withdrew their appeal for their most recent
application to build sheltered housing at Hope Terrace/Strathearn Road and decided
to build according to the plans for which permission was granted last February. The
appeal concerning the site owned by the same company at Sciennes Road/Chalmers
Crescent was dismissed. The site remains untidy and the Association has written
to the Planning Department requesting them to ask the owners to tidy it up.

The appeal by Miller Homes for permission to substitute concrete tiles for natural
slates at the development at Craigmount/Dick Place was dismissed. As a result, there
may be some alteration to the pitches of the roof of the proposed sheltered housing
but the overall effect should be much more in keeping with the surrounding houses.

Following the refusal of the previous application to convert Dunard, 121 Grange
Loan into 7 flats and to build 51 flats in the grounds, an amended application has
been submitted to build 36 flats in four new blocks in the grounds and to convert the
house into 7 flats (making 43 in all). An entrance from Oswald Road is proposed
and there would be 51 parking spaces. The Grange Association still considers that
too many flats are proposed.
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